June 3, 2002

President Tetsuhiko Ikegami

University of Aizu

Tsuruga, Ikki-machi

Aizu Wakamatsu City

Fukushima-ken  965-8580

Dear President Ikegami,

Please allow one researcher and five students from West Virginia University, Morgantown, USA to visit the University of Aizu and the Computer Arts Lab, 

from June 12 until August 12, 2002, for the purpose of collaboration on joint 

research as described below.

These five students (see attached) under the direction of their adviser, Dr. Frances VanScoy, Associate Professor of Computer Science and Electrical Engineering, have received a National Science Foundation (NSF) grant for the purpose of laser scanning historical sites, architecture, and artifacts in Japan.  Dr. VanScoy has collaborated with Dr. Takeo Ojika (now retired) of Gifu University for some years on laser imaging of historical artifacts. I met Dr. VanScoy and Dr. Ojika when I attended a Virtual Systems MultiMedia Conference two years ago.  They were very interested, at that time, in my historical digital modeling of temple architecture in Aizu, and plans were initiated to collaborate in the future.  Dr. VanScoy is most interested in pursuing research with her students under the National Science Foundation grant in the Aizu region of Japan in collaboration with the University of Aizu.

Dr. VanScoy has negotiated with Gifu University to lease their Cyrax 2400 laser scanner, which allows outdoor laser imaging of large structures.  Please consider this opportunity for joint research between Gifu University, University of West Virginia, and University of Aizu.  Thank you.

Sincerely,

Carl Vilbrandt

Associate Professor

Computer Arts Lab

University of Aizu

Email: vilb@u-aizu.ac.jp

Tel: 0242-37-2792   ext:  2792

Attachments

